
 

If you are a ‘Facebooker’ join the Parish Council Facebook page for 

information on matters that affect you. Search ‘Rolleston on Dove Parish 

Council’ and request to join. Once you have been accepted click on the 

notifications box to ensure you receive updates. 

 

We welcome any photographs you take of the village, which we can upload 

with your permission for others to enjoy. 

 

Mrs J Bucknall, Clerk of the Council, 01283 810625,  

rollestonpc@outlook.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

    
 

The Parish Council meets on the second Monday of each month in the 

Old Grammar School Rooms. Meetings start at 1930, and are open to 

the Public. The agenda for each meeting can be found on the village 

website and on noticeboards around 7 days before the meeting is 

held. 

 

Thursday May 7th 2015 is Election Day for Borough Councillors and 

for the General Election. There will be no Parish Council election on 

this occasion as two Councillors have left us and no further 

applications were received. The Chairman wishes to publicly thank 

Mrs Warren and Mr Adams for their contribution to the Parish. 

 

Updated photographs of the full Parish Council are now on Facebook. 

 

PLANNING & PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT INFORMATION 
Both the threat and the reality of large scale developments within the 

village and surrounding areas is never far away. The Parish Council are 

informed and have the chance to comment on every planning application 

within Rolleston, or effects Rolleston. 

 

COLLEGE APPEAL  
Solicitors for Burton and South Derbyshire College have, as suspected, 

applied to go to Judicial Review over the Secretary of State decision to 

refuse planning permission on the College Fields. There is as yet no 

timescale for this to be heard. We will of course keep you informed of 

any developments. 

 

GLENVILLE FARM 
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Outline Planning Permission has been submitted for a large development 

on the Glenville Farm site. Whilst the majority of the plan falls outside 

the Rolleston Boundary it would have an impact on the village. The Parish 

Council have objected to the plan. 

 

To view live planning applications, you can visit the Planning Portal on 

East Staffordshire Borough Council website. 

 

www.eaststaffsbc.gov.uk/planning/applications-and-

decisions/applications-and-appeals 

 

NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN 

 

The Neighbourhood development Plan has not been put to referendum by 

East Staffordshire Borough council. There are items within the plan which 

have been reviewed. It will go out for consultation for six weeks before 

being put to Referendum. The six weeks consultation period could not start 

until after the General election due to the period of time known as Purdah. 

 

BROOK HOLLOWS 

 

Members of the Parish Council continue to talk with experts and 

representatives from East Staffordshire Borough Council to discuss the 

future of Brook Hollows. 

 

The Parish Council hopes you will have noticed the improvements to Brook 

Hollows which have already been made. Funding is being sought from the 

Neighbourhood Development Fund and Parks for People (Lottery fund). 

Information is also being sought from English Heritage.  

 

Look out for information at future village events. 

 

ROLLESTONIAN OF THE YEAR 

 

A big thank you to everyone who took the trouble to nominate fellow 

villagers for the work they do within our community. The standard of 

nominations was very high this year. Parish Councillors in the end voted for 

Clive and Rosemary Baker for the work they have led on the Rolleston 

Station Project. 

 

Special mention should be given to the amount of nominations received for 

Kate Goldsmith, who sadly lost her life this year. The Parish Councillors wish 

to recognise the work Kate did in the village – a contribution that was so 

obviously appreciated by so many of you. 

 

 

TREE WORKS 

 

Work to Trees on The Croft and along the Jinnie Trail have been worked on 

since the last Rollestonian was issued. Whilst some of the work may seem 

drastic, the Parish Council seeks professional advice before any work is 

completed and carefully considers the impact to the village. Generally, trees 

are worked on due to health and safety implications to the general public, as 

well as the health and longevity of individual trees and those around them. 

 

VILLAGE CLEAN UP DAY 

 

This year’s village clean-up day has been arranged for Saturday 16th May. 

The more volunteers that turn up, the more jobs we can get done. We will 

meet outside the Spread Eagle at 0900 hours. Come along with gardening 

tools and gloves. 

 

ANNUAL FOOTPATH WALKS 

 

Every year the footpaths are walked in full to ensure they are passable and 

fault free. This year half of the paths will be walked on Tuesday 2nd June 

meeting at 1800 hours outside the Spread Eagle, and the other half on 

Sunday 14th June meeting in the same place at 1000 hours. Everyone is 

invited to attend, including our four-legged friends. 

 

 


